
 

CITY OF NORTHGLENN 
LIQUOR LICENSING AUTHORITY 

March 21, 2016 
 

CALL TO ORDER Chairperson Foster called a regular meeting of the Northglenn 
Liquor Licensing Authority to order on Monday, March 21, 2016 
at 9:00 a.m. in City Hall Council Chambers, 11701 Community 
Center Drive, Northglenn.  

 
ROLL CALL  Present were: Chairperson Maxine Foster, Vice Chairperson 

Whitman, Members Gloria Mikan and Caron Lawless. 
  
ABSENT Verna Sullivan. 
 
STAFF PRESENT Attorney Ryan Malarky and Deputy City Clerk Lisa Andrews. 
 
APPROVAL  
OF MINUTES  
March 7, 2016 Minutes of the March 7, 2016 meeting were approved as presented.       
 
REPORT OF CHANGES- 
Manager Registration:  
Applebee’s Neighborhood  
Grill and Bar  Deputy City Clerk Andrews advised the Authority that Apple 

Colorado, LLC d/b/a Applebee’s Neighborhood Grill and Bar has 
submitted a report of changes to register Mr. Amedeus Rosedale as 
the new on-site manager.  Information was also provided regarding 
the background investigation that was conducted on Mr. Rosedale 
and his disclosure of arrests in 2008 and 2014.  

 
 Mr. Amedeus Rosedale was present on behalf of Applebee’s 

Neighborhood Grill and Bar. Mr. Rosedale provided details 
regarding the arrests and stated he has completed all sentencing 
requirements and both court cases are closed.   

 
MOTION TO PASS Ms. Whitman MOVED and it was SECONDED by Ms. Mikan to 

approve the Report of Changes filed by Apple Colorado, LLC 
d/b/a Applebee’s Neighborhood Grill and Bar. 

 
MOTION PASSED  There was no discussion and the motion PASSED.  
  IN FAVOR -  Foster, Whitman, Mikan, Lawless.  
  OPPOSED -  No one. 
 ABSENT -  Sullivan. 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS  
PERMIT APPLICATIONS: 
Northglenn Community  
Foundation:  
Food Truck Carnival  Deputy City Clerk Andrews provided information about the 

application for a special events permit submitted by Northglenn 
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Community Foundation for The Food Truck Carnival to take place 
at Northglenn City Hall, west parking lot, on May 13-15, 2016. 

 
 Mr. Steven Stokes, Event Supervisor, was present on behalf of 

City of Northglenn.  Mr. Stokes advised the Authority that all 
members of Northglenn Community Foundation, the applicant, 
have been TIPS trained and the event will be managed in the same 
manner as the 2015 Pirate Fest.   

 
Ms. Leslie Carrico was present on behalf of Northglenn 
Community Foundation. Ms. Carrico stated there will be 
volunteers and at least three (3) TIPS trained members staffing the 
event at all times.  The event will feature amusement rides, food 
trucks, and three different beverage distributors.   

 
Mr. Stokes spoke regarding the event perimeter and stated 
wristbands and drink tickets will be utilized to control the 
consumption of alcohol at the event.  Identification will be checked 
before the issuance of a wrist band.  The event is scheduled to take 
place May 12th through May 15th, however, no alcohol will be 
available on May 12th.  The permit is being sought for May 13th, 
14th and 15th, 2016.   

 
MOTION TO PASS Ms. Mikan MOVED and it was SECONDED by Chairperson 

Foster to approve the special events permit application filed by 
Northglenn Community Foundation for The Food Truck Carnival. 

  
MOTION PASSED  There was no discussion and the motion PASSED.  
  IN FAVOR -  Foster, Whitman, Mikan, Lawless.  
  OPPOSED -  No one. 
 ABSENT -  Sullivan. 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS  
PERMIT APPLICATIONS: 
Northglenn Community  
Foundation:  
Pirate Fest  Deputy City Clerk Andrews provided information about the 

application for a special events permit submitted by Northglenn 
Community Foundation for The Pirate Fest to take place at E.B. 
Rains, Jr. Memorial Park on September 16-17, 2016. 

 
 Event Supervisor Steven Stokes stated the event will be managed 

in the exact same manner as 2015 Pirate Fest, which also 
benefitted Northglenn Community Foundation, the applicant.   

 
MOTION TO PASS Ms. Whitman MOVED and it was SECONDED by Ms. 

Chairperson Foster to approve the special events permit application 
filed by Northglenn Community Foundation for The Pirate Fest. 
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MOTION PASSED  There was no discussion and the motion PASSED.  
  IN FAVOR -  Foster, Whitman, Mikan, Lawless.  
  OPPOSED -  No one. 
 ABSENT -  Sullivan. 
 
RECESS Chairwoman Foster called for a short recess at 9:18 a.m.   
 
RECONVENE  Chairwoman Foster reconvened the meeting at 9:28 a.m.   
 
LIQUOR LICENSE  
RENEWAL  
APPLICATION:  
At Cheers  Deputy City Clerk Andrews advised the Authority that 

Bueno/Kirk, Inc. has applied for annual renewal of the tavern 
liquor license held for the establishment known as At Cheers.  
There was discussion regarding the conduct of the establishment 
and the number of police calls for service within the last year.    

  
 Attorney Ryan Malarky advised the Authority regarding criteria 

for finding “good cause” for non-renewal of the liquor license.   
  

Commander Osgood was present on behalf of Northglenn Police 
Department.  There was discussion regarding the number of police 
calls for service at the establishment within the reporting period.  
Commander Osgood stated not all 49 calls for service can be 
attributed directly to the establishment due to the location in a 
shopping center complex comprised of several other businesses 
and a large parking lot. Commander Osgood noted that all 
conditions of the stipulation, agreement, and order regarding the 
2015 renewal of the tavern liquor license have been met. The 
establishment has been able to provide video surveillance on 
several occasions to assist in police investigations. Commander 
Osgood stated the licensee appears to be making a legitimate effort 
to be in compliance and maintain a positive relationship with 
Northglenn Police Department.   
 
Mr. Robert Kirk was present on behalf of Bueno Kirk, Inc. Mr. 
Kirk spoke regarding the new video surveillance system at the 
establishment; he is able to remotely view and back up recordings 
from his cell phone.  Mr. Kirk stated one bartender has become a 
certified TIPS trainer and he is working toward improving 
management of the establishment and maintaining a good 
relationship with Northglenn Police Department.     

 
MOTION TO PASS Ms. Whitman MOVED and it was SECONDED by Ms. Lawless 

to approve the liquor license renewal application submitted by 
Bueno/Kirk, Inc. d/b/a At Cheers.   
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MOTION PASSED  There was no discussion and the motion PASSED.  
  IN FAVOR -  Foster, Whitman, Mikan, Lawless.  
  OPPOSED -  No one. 
 ABSENT -  Sullivan. 
 
OTHER MATTERS  None. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS None.    
 
ADJOURNMENT There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:39 

a.m.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________   _______________________________ 
LISA ANDREWS, CMC    MAXINE FOSTER 
Deputy City Clerk   Chairperson  


